

Halebank C of E Primary School Heathview Road WIDNES Cheshire WA8 8UZ



Headteacher: Mrs C Warner Telephone number: 0151 425 5798

25/09/2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

Willow Class have settled in to the start of the school year very well and are getting used to the new routines. Here are just a few notices and reminders.

School Meals

Please make sure you have selected your child's meal (school meal or packed lunch) the night before. You can select your child's meal choice for the entire week.

Knowledge Organisers

We will send home subject knowledge organisers at the start of each topic (Science, History and Geography). These outline what will be taught within the subject and include the specific vocabulary we will use.

Reading and Phonics

Your child will bring home two reading books shortly. A levelled reading book, which your child will need to decode and a fluency reading book, which your child will be able to read. Please try to spend time each night reading with your child and discussing the book. Remember to leave a comment and sign the reading record book.

Your child has a login for Bug Club (www.activelearnprimary.co.uk). They will be allocated several phonic games to play. Please encourage your child to log on and play the phonic games-this will help with their reading.

Maths

Your child has a login for Numbots (https://play.numbots.com/#/intro). This website is designed to support your child's fluency in Maths.

PΕ

We have PE on Wednesday and Friday.

Due to children not having PE kits regularly for the lesson, we are asking you to send your child's PE kit in on Monday and leave it in school until the end of the half term. We will send it home to be washed and ask you to send it back with your child at the start of the next half term. Remember to make sure their PE kit is labelled.

Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to ask. We are looking forward to an exciting year ahead.

Mrs Draper and Mrs Jackson